TRUMBULL LITTLE LEAGUE

MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
7/25/2019 – Unity 3/4 Building
The following Trumbull Little League Board members were in attendance:

Greg McDonald, Steve Finger, Kevin Chamberlain, Angelo Magliocco, Eric Story, Kelly Gipson, Tricia McDonald, Gary Cifatte, Joe Carillo
The following General Members were in attendance:

Scott Banks, Sam Colon, Mark McGill, Greg Lippert, David Swan, Stephanie Jones, JP Mancuso, Sean Carew, Joe Tividar
The following Regular Member Candidate was in attendance
Tara Natlo
REMARKS/DISCUSSIONS:
· Greg McDonald 
· Went over the various levels of membership

· Asked all attendees to introduce themselves for role call

· Described the different seasons of a Little League year

· Fall  Season

· Games and clinics

· Sacred Heart softball coaches and team will run softball clinics on Sundays

· Brett Connor and staff will run baseball clinics on three Saturdays and one Sunday

· All participants will get six hours of clinics

· After Fall season is done the league has a Membership meeting to vote for the new Board. 

· This year the meeting will be held on October 26th
· Some ideas to improve our core season

· Try to get teams to have more practices before and during the season

· Use indoor facilities earlier in the season for practice and possibly games.

· Possibly have sandlot type of pickup games and practices

· Look at the possibility to have paid instructors during the season available to teams

· Increase the size of rosters so teams aren’t short players for games.

· Depending on enrollment numbers, possibly have more divisions in baseball.

· Keep doing the District travel baseball and softball teams to give players opportunities to play more games outside of core season

· Possibly suspend during core season but have games during off time like Memorial Day weekend.

· Have winter clinics available to players

· League is in good shape financially.

· Started 2019 season with $20k in bank. On pace to do same for starting 2020 season

· Funds are needed to start season for things such as:

· Pay Little League International Charter fees and Insurance

· Do advertising

· Do repairs or improvements to the park that the town doesn’t cover

· The town of Trumbull has taken over all field maintenance.

· This year the fields were not in as good of condition as previous years when Trumbull Little League hired their own contractor to maintain the fields. We are not allowed to hire any contractor to do work on fields. All must go through the town.
· JP Mancuso indicated that practice fields were in horrible shape compared to last year and not same

· Scott Banks said the fields were in such bad shape he had some players get injured due to bad hops

· Angelo Magliocco (League Safety Officer) said all injuries must be reported

· David Swan said that there are a lot of balls going from Unity 3 to Unity 4 which is dangerous. Is there a way this can be prevented?

· Probably shouldn’t allow batting practice on Unity 3 when there are games on Unity 4. Last year the schedule was different so this didn’t happen. This year there was practice on Unity 3 while games were on Unity 4.

· Tricia McDonald brought up the subject of going to one charter which had a lot of opinions brought up by meeting attendees
· It is a yearly discussion by the Trumbull Little League Board

· We are now at about 680 players

· If we decide to go to one charter, the Trumbull Little League Board would recommend it to the league membership and the league membership would vote.

· Sam Colon suggested we integrate with travel programs

· Joe Tividar suggested we ask the question on our registration form to see if there is interest to play during the summer.
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